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President’s Message 

Meetings: 

Board Meeting Monday, 
November 1st, 6:00pm at 
Roberta Russell’s  home. 

Guild Meeting :  Monday 
November  8th, 7 PM, 
Garden Road Elementary 
School 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Don Russell: Webmaster 
Linda Card: Newsletter Editor 

November 2010 

Patchwork Post 

At one of our planning 
sessions for the Jinny 
Beyer event, someone 
mentioned the idea of 
giving friends a ticket to see Jinny as a holi-
day gift.  What a great idea!  Do you know 
someone who would like to attend but hasn’t 
purchased a ticket yet?  Perhaps a quilter 
friend from another guild?  Or maybe just 
someone interested in color play and interac-
tion? 

I am sure you are gearing up for the holidays 
just as I am.  I think Thanksgiving is one of 
my favorite times of the year.  I consider 
Friendship Quilters to be one of the many 
things for which I am thankful.  The friend-
ships I have formed through quilting are won-
derful and help to enrich me throughout the 
year. 

Thank you everyone! 

Mary 

Heidi Pridemore 

Tricks and Tips in the Studio—Pieced 

This 3 hour workshop is designed to show any quilter some quick and easy 
shortcuts to making pieced quilts. Heidi will show you techniques she uses 
everyday in the Whimsical Workshop.  She will cover tips for setting up a 
sewing are, piecing techniques and finishing techniques.  Fabric kits are 
available, Heidi will re-create the quilt above with current fabrics to create a kit for class. 

Date: Tuesday 11/09/10 

Time:  10am—1 pm 

Location: Amidon Quiltworks, Poway 

Cost: $25 member / $30 non-member 

Kit: Price will be announced  http://www.thewhimsicalworkshop.com 

Programs 

Greetings Friendship Quilters 

What fun to have someone from our guild 
come talk to us – I would like to thank Jan 
again.  I know we have others from the guild 
who will be our speakers in the upcoming 
months as well and we have a number of 
other talented folk who teach classes and 
lecture throughout the area and all over the 
country.  I am always in awe of the talent in 
our midst.  We should all keep a look out for 
our members’ classes and lectures and sup-
port them when possible. 

Our speaker this month will be Heidi Pride-
more.  I think her lecture will be inspiring 
and since her workshop is the Tuesday fol-
lowing the guild meeting I am expecting the 
last empty slots to be taken. 

I want to remind you again that we will have 
craft tables at the December meeting.  If you 
would like to sell your wares just see Cheryl 
Wilson at the meeting to reserve your space.  
The cost is just $10. 

 



 

 

2010-2011 Officers and            
Committee Chairs: 

Mary Casner: President 

Susan Axelrod: Parliamentarian 

LeeMary Heath, Rebecca 
Lighthill  & Dawnell Muecke are: 
1st VP Programs 2010/2011 

Valerie Gall : 2nd VP Programs/ 
for 2011/2012 

Carol Gilbert: Secretary 

Cheryl Wilson: Treasurer 

Hope Campbell, & JoNell 
D’Addario Philanthropy                 

Linda Card: Newsletter 

Roberta Russell, Carol Geising & 
Francine Nadey: Advertising 

Deb Tait: Banner 

Dawnell Meucke: Block of the 
Month 

Cheryl Atkiss :New Member 
Hostess :  

Wendy Mathson: SCCQG 

Roberta Russell: Door Prizes and 
Public Relations / Media 

Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne: 
Librarian            

Mary Rozendal:   Mailing 

Susan Axelrod: Membership &  
Directory 

Sue Rolfsen: Opportunity of the 
Month 

Lou Pennock: Refreshments,           
and Retreats 

Shelly Gragg: Sharing 

Ruth Jones/Ann Albertson:Block 
Exchange / Round Robin 

Amy Treicher: Telephone Tree 

Don & Lois Russell: Webmaster 

2011 Opportunity Quilt 
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Jinny Beyer is Coming ! 

Jinny Beyer is Coming! 

Pass the word!  There are still plenty of 
tickets for the Jinny Beyer Event to be 
held on Feb. 19, 2011 ($25).  You can find a 
registration form in this newsletter 
edition or at our 
website:  www.friendshipquilterssd.org .   
Registration forms and payments will be 
accepted at our mail box, or you can bring 

your completed form and payment to the 
guild meeting and purchase your ticket.  
See Cheryl Wilson at the November 
meeting to buy tickets.  Don’t miss out! 

  

Registration form and ticket purchase info 
is on page 7 of this issue. 

 

A big thanks to all that have helped so far.  It's coming along nicely.  There will be 

some more kits at next meeting.  This time putting those smaller blocks into larger 

pieces for the center and outer borders.  At this rate we'll have the quilt top done by 

January.  kerimac@hotmail.com     

Karen McCarty  

 The October Meeting was GREAT!  We checked out a record number of 78 library books! And - 

we made $58.00 at our book sale!!  Thank you all for your participation.  We will be buying new 

books this month and there are a great crop of new releases to pick from.  If you have any sug-

gestions - Please Let Us Know!                                                                                                           

The Silent Auction will be back at our November meeting and we have some fantastic books! 

Be sure to stop by and see these very recent titles which are duplicates of some of our library 

books.  There will be amazing bargains at auction.                                                                        

Reminder that all of our books are on line for your review.  You can also call Yvonne or Holly 

to determine if we have a book you are looking for.                                                                        

You can also call or e-mail us to request a book be reserved for you.                                          

There will be no Library Table at the December meeting - so all books checked out in November 

will be good until January.......plan to take plenty of good books home with you from our next 

meeting. 

Welcome to our FOUR new members: 

Karen Fraser     Norma Hafley 

Barbara Hutchins     Alice Koenitzer 

See you at future meetings. 

Cheryl Atkiss – New Member Hostess 

New Guests and Members 

Library News from Holly and Yvonne 
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Membership 

Thank you to all who brought treats to the October 
meeting and a big thank you to Dawnell for taking care 
of the refreshment table for me while I enjoyed a 
little R&R on the Oregon coast. 
I’m looking forward to the 
November meeting and all that it 
brings. 

Lou  Pennock 

Refreshments 

Stencils - Judi Quintrall 

Book - donated by Jan Krentz -Signed - Diamond Quilts 
& Beyond, plus ruler - Celeste Wada 

Book - same as above - Lorraine Marstall 

Mode Bake Shop - donated by Crazy 9 Patch, Thelma 
Alley 

$10.00 gift cert from Quilter's Paradise - Diana Lott 

 3 tier snap together container - Carol Bell 

2 tier snap together container - Marcia McNelley 

3 fat quarters and project bag, donated by Rosie's Cal-
ico Cupboard - Deb Donovan 

Book - Summertime Quilts - donated 

by Rosie's Calico Cupboard - Ann 

Albertson  

Retreats 

 

Our membership is now up to 189.  I’m loving being the Mem-

bership Chairperson and Mom and I are so happy to greet all 

those who attend our meetings.  Remember you can bring one 

guest per year using your membership card – just show it at the 

membership table and have your guest fill out a form.  Some 
guests decide to join so this is a good way to get new members.  

Also, please remember to wear a nametag to the meetings.  Get 

creative and make one for yourself.  It will 

help everyone learn names. 

Susan Axelrod  

Ellie Cormier 

Membership Chairs 

Remember to frequent the individuals 
and businesses that advertise in our the  
newsletter and be sure to thank them 
for their support of our Guild. 

Door Prize Winners for October 

 
Once again the retreat in Sept. was lots of fun and we 
all got a lot done. Now for the news. I won’t say it’s 
completely bad news because in some ways it’s good. 

Many of us like to arrive at the center early on Friday 
morning in order to get a full day of sewing in. The use 
of all of the electricity during that day greatly 
increases the utility bill. They feel we should be 
paying something to offset these expenses. Starting 
with the May 2011 retreat we will be asked to pay for 
meals on Friday. If you are one of the early birds and 
arrive before lunch, you will need to pay $20.00 
($10.00 for lunch and $10.00 for dinner). If you don’t 
plan on arriving until the afternoon, you will only need 
to pay $10.00 for dinner. The good news is we won’t 
have to think about what to bring for lunch or dinner 
on Friday.    

These increases will be in addition to the normal 

yearly $5.00 increase so the total amounts will be 
$230.00 for a shared room and $300.00 for a private 
room. I think this is still a good deal. The other 
retreat centers I’ve heard of cost quite a bit more 
and are not nearly as nice. I hope this increase does 
not deter anyone from attending. Also to try and keep 
it simple, I would like to raise the deposit amount to 
$30.00 and that way the final payment would be an 
even $200.00. I will start taking sign-ups for the May 
retreat in February. 

 I almost forgot…the yearly September retreat will 
now be held the first weekend of November. I hope 
this will allow for more people to 
attend. 

Lou Pennock 

Retreat Coordinator 
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November Birthdays 

 

Friendship Guild Block Exchange 

A reminder for block exchange participating 
members to bring their block exchange bags to 
the next guild meeting.  If you are unable  to de-
liver or pick up your new 
blocks, send a friend or 
call Ann 858-451-0013 or 
Ruth 858-569-6947.  We 
can make an arrangement 
for your blocks.  Call one 
of us.                                                    

Ann and Ruth 

We are planning our December meeting and 
plan to offer our traditional craft table dis-
plays with opportunities for you to purchase 
your last minute holiday gifts.  If you wish to 
sell your crafts, a table reservation can be 
made with Cheryl Wilson, Treasurer.  The cost 
is $10.   

Craft Tables in December 

Philanthropy had a fabulous meeting in October. We 
received 30 kits and original items sewn and ready 
to donate. This included bound quilts, Christmas 
stockings, placemats, quilt tops, quilts ready to bind 
or machine quilt, and wheels chair bags. The items 
were completed by 

Cheryl Atkiss, Barb Dacy, Janet Haas, Helen Jen-
ney, Lyn Mardesich, Linda McCague, Candy Mittag, 
Jean Nagy, Carol Siegel, Frances Symons, Patsy 
Tighe, Carol Young, Anita Zubin, and three other 
ladies. 

Peggy Castor showed the Giraffe Isolette cover. All 

the kits we had made up for the Giraffe Isollete kit 

were checked out. I hope they all come back com-

pleted next month. We will have more side panel 

kits ready for you to check out next month.                                                                                    

Hope Campbell and JoNell D'Addario 

Philanthropy 
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Announcements 

Calendar of Events 

Oct 24—March 13 Quilt Visions: No Boundaries Oceanside Museum of Art is the host of this highly anticipated in-

ternational, juried, bi-ennial featuring the best of contemporary art quilts. Oceanside Museum of Art, 704 Pier View Way, 

Oceanside, CA. 

Nov 4 –7 Houston International Quilt Festival. Info:  www.quilts.com 

January 20-23, 2011 Road to California                                                                                                                          

Show hours Thursday—Saturday 9:30 Am—6 PM  and  Sunday 10 Am—3:30 PM .   No rolling carts allowed; strollers 

on Sunday only.      Web-site:  www.road2ca/information.html 

Feb. 19, 2011 Color and Design with Jinny Beyer at Mater Dei Catholic High School— Kasselbaum Theatre.  1615 Mater 

Dei Dr in Chula Vista, CA 

African Folklore Embroidery Challenge Date. Nov 20th- Nov 30th 2010, Palm Desert, CA.   Exhibition of winner and 

entries from the 3rd Annual African Folklore Embroidery Challenge Nov 20th –Nov 30th ,will be on display Nov 20-30th 

2010 at  Monica’s quilt & Bead Shop- 77780 Country Club Dr , Palm Desert, CA 92211-6254,  (760) 772-2400. Over 

20,000 people viewed the African Folklore Embroidery entries at the International Quilt Show in Long Beach.  First place 

and $500 was awarded to Madeleine Reyes, of the Coachella Valley Quilt Guild.  Her three magnificently embroidered 

and then quilted pieces; Basket, Paisley and Ndebele Village will be exhibited with other entries at Monica’s Quilt & 

Bead Shop, Nov 20th- Nov 30th. Picture of her quilt as well as 2nd and 3rd place winner, Judy Dymond and Carol Cun-

ningham Hutte from EGA’ Mountain View Embroidery Guild chapter can be viewed at http://www.facebook.com/

group.php?gid=234386778169&ref=tsHi, 

A two-minute slide presentation is available at: 

http://secure.smilebox.com/ecom/openTheBox?

sendevent=4d5467774f546b304d44513d0d0a&blogview=true&campaign=blog_playback_link 

2011 African Folklore Embroidery  $500 challenge 

 Entry pictures can be emailed to  info@aflembroidery.com from April 1st 2011- June 30th 2011. Final completed pieces 

for exhibition at the International Quilt Festival in Long Beach need to be mailed to African Folklore Embroidery by July 

15th 2011. For more information, www.aflembroidery.com 818-999-6094 
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FQSD Budget 2010-2011 vs  Actual 
(Available in eNewsletter format only) 
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(Available in eNewsletter format only) 

Page 9 November 2010 

 



 

 

Next General Meeting 

November 8, 2010 
� Name Tag 

� Pot Luck to Share 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Donations for the Guild Store (on hold for now) 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego is a non profit corporation 

organized to educate the community and to promote interest in all forms 

of quilting.  General Guild meetings are held the second Monday of the 

month.  Please check each month’s newsletter for up-to-date location 

information. 

Annual membership is $25 from June 1 through May 31 of the following 

year.  At the January meeting, membership dues are reduced to $15 for 

the remainder of our fiscal year.  Members who are unable to attend the 

meetings or enjoy the benefits of regular membership may pay $10 per 

year for a “Newsletter-only” membership and pay the guest fee of $5 per 

meeting on the occasions when they are able to attend a meeting. 

More information is available on our website at 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org.  

The Patchwork Post is published monthly for members and neighboring 

guilds.  Comments and articles are always welcome and may be mailed to 

the Newsletter Editor, Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 

or sent to legcard@gmail.com .  Deadline for submissions is the Friday 

following the general meeting. 

To advertise in the Patchwork Post, contact the Advertising Chair at 

fandrrussell@cox.net. 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted if proper credit is given.  

Copyrighted artwork may not be reprinted without written permission of 

the artist. 

 

 


